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India, Sri Lanka to launch  
ferry service next month
Sri Lanka and India will start a passenger ferry service next 
month between Kankesanthurai port in Jaffna district and 
Pondicherry, according to media reports. 

Ports, Shipping, and Civil Aviation Minister Nimal 
Siripala de Silva said arrangements were made to start the 
ferry service in mid-January next year, Colombo Page 
reported.  

The minister said the Indian government had extended 
consent for the service, Daily Mirror reported. 

"A large number of Indian citizens are engaged in 
business activities in the Jaffna Peninsula. With such 
engagement, the new service is expected to generate a large 
portion of foreign revenue. It will also be of immense 
convenience for Buddhist pilgrims to India," the  
minister said. PTI


